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Can roll consisting of cans wrapped for sale 
as a single unit—Twelve point type, pro-
vided that, if the warning statements on 
the individual cans are completely visible 
no warning statement is required on the 
outer wrapping 

Dispenser of individual packages of smoke-
less tobacco that may be purchased in its 
entirety—Twelve point type 

The required warning statement shall 
be deemed to be in contrast with all 
other printed material on the package 
if it is printed in a color (including 
black and white) that is clearly visible 
against the background on which the 
warning appears. 

ADVERTISING DISCLOSURES 

§ 307.7 Requirements for disclosure in 
print advertising. 

(a) In the case of print advertise-
ments for smokeless tobacco, including 
but not limited to, advertisements in 
newspapers, magazines, or other peri-
odicals; point-of-sale promotional ma-
terials; non-point of sale promotional 
materials such as leaflets, pamphlets, 
coupons, direct mail circulars, or pa-
perback book inserts; and posters and 
placards (other than outdoor billboard 
advertising), the warning statement re-
quired by the Act and these regulations 
must be in a conspicuous and promi-
nent location, in conspicuous and leg-
ible type in contrast with all other 
printed material in the advertisement 
and must appear in capital letters in a 
circle and arrow format. A conspicuous 
and prominent location is anywhere 
within the trim area other than the 
margin in the case of an advertisement 
in a newspaper, magazine, or other pe-
riodical, and in all cases is not imme-
diately next to other written matter or 
to any circular designs, elements, or 
similar geometric forms (other than a 
picture of a smokeless tobacco package 
such as a cylindrical snuff can). A cir-
cle and arrow will not be deemed to be 

conspicuous and prominent if it is in-
cluded as an integral part of a specific 
design or illustration, such as a picture 
of the package, in the advertisement, 
unless at least 80 percent of the area of 
the advertisement is taken up by a pic-
ture of the package. 

(b) The advertising warning state-
ments required by the Act and these 
regulations must be in conspicuous and 
legible type in contrast with all other 
printed material in the advertisement 
and must appear in all capital letters 
in a circle and arrow format. The pro-
portions of the circle and arrow shall 
be deemed to be conspicuous if they are 
such that the base of the arrow is equal 
to 3⁄4 of the diameter of the circle; the 
neck of the arrow is equal to 1⁄8 of the 
diameter of the circle; the widest part 
of the head of the arrow is equal to the 
diameter of the circle; the tip of the 
arrow is centered at a point equal to 3⁄4 
of the diameter from the lowest point 
of the circle; and the distance between 
the tip of the arrow and the base of the 
arrow is equal to 3⁄8 of the diameter of 
the circle. The statements shall be 
deemed to be conspicous if they are 
parallel to the foot of the advertise-
ment and centered in the circle, and 
the word ‘‘WARNING’’ followed by a 
colon appears in the neck of the arrow. 

(c) The required warning statement 
shall be deemed to be conspicuous if it 
is printed in all capitals in Univers 57 
normal or an equivalent type style and: 

(1) The rule and the statement are 
printed in a color (including black and 
white) that is clearly visible against 
the background upon which they ap-
pear; and 

(2) The background field within the 
circle and arrow is clearly visible 
against the background of the adver-
tisement; and 

(3) The warning has the following 
minimum outside dimensions in rela-
tion to the size of the advertisement. 
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A warning printed in black in a circle 
with a black rule and a white interior 
background shall be deemed a clearly 
visible color against a clearly visible 
background, except that any such 
black on white warning that appears 

against a uniform white background in 
an advertisement shall be deemed to be 
conspicuous only if it meets the size re-
quirements of § 307.7(d) of this section. 

(d) As an alternative to the format 
specified in § 307.7(c), the required 
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warning statement shall be deemed to 
be conspicuous if it is printed in all 
capitals in Univers 67 normal or an 
equivalent type style and 

(1) The rule that forms the circle and 
arrow and the required statement are 
printed in a color (including black and 
white) that is clearly visible against 

the background upon which they ap-
pear, 

(2) The background of the circle and 
arrow is a uniform color, and 

(3) The warning has the following 
minimum outside dimensions in rela-
tion to the size of the advertisement. 

VerDate Nov<24>2008 10:03 Mar 10, 2010 Jkt 220051 PO 00000 Frm 00338 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220051.XXX 220051er
ow

e 
on

 D
S

K
5C

LS
3C

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R



329 

Federal Trade Commission § 307.7 

(e) An advertisement in a newspaper, 
magazine, or other periodical that oc-
cupies more than one page shall not be 
required to have more than one warn-

ing statement, but the dimensions of 
the circle and arrow shall be deter-
mined by the aggregate area of the en-
tire advertisement, and the warning 
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statement shall appear on the page 
that contains most of the advertise-
ment. Point-of-sale and non-point of 
sale promotional materials of more 
than one page in length shall not be re-
quired to have more than one warning 
statement, and the dimensions of the 
circle and arrow shall be determined by 

the size of the advertisement on the 
page on which most of the advertise-
ment appears. Warning statements in 
circles and arrows that meet the speci-
fications of this section and conform to 
the following diagram shall be deemed 
to be in a conspicuous format. 

§ 307.8 Requirements for disclosure in 
audiovisual and audio advertising. 

In the case of advertisements for 
smokeless tobacco on videotapes, 
casettes, or discs; promotional films or 
filmstrips; and promotional audiotapes 
or other types of sound recordings, the 
warning statement required by the Act 
and these regulations must be con-
spicuous and prominent. If the adver-

tisement has a visual component, the 
warning statement shall be deemed to 
be conspicuous and prominent if it is 
superimposed on the screen in a circle 
and arrow format at the end of the ad-
vertisement for a length of time and in 
graphics so that it is easily legible. If 
the advertisement has an audio compo-
nent, the warning statement shall be 
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